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Llangynog Memorial Hall Committee

Environmental Policy

The Trustees of Llangynog Memorial Hall consider the protection of the environment to be of major importance and is an integral part of efficient management of the Hall’s activities. High standards are to be applied by all those who work in or use the Hall, complying with legislation, codes of practice and official guidance relevant to environmental protection in particular with the Environmental Protection Act 1990 and The Environment Act.

Energy and Water

Efficient use of energy and water will be achieved through encouraging users to be prudent in their use of the heating, electricity and water through adapting and/or replacing fixtures. 
Limit water:

Lever taps have been fitted in the toilets so that they can be turned off more easily.

Check taps are not dripping regularly.
Encourage users to use water sparingly, 

Encourage dishwasher where practical, which saves water usage over washing up by hand.
Limit electricity

Energy efficient lightbulbs have been fitted where possible.  Improved energy efficient strip lighting has been fitted in the main hall.  
Daylight shutoff and movement sensors to external lights have been fitted to light the carpark when required, so they are non required for permanent use.
Encourage users to turn off lights and non-essential appliances when not in use.  

Heating

A pellet boiler has been installed to reduce the use of oil.  

Heating pipes are lagged.
Waste

Reduce the production of material waste including unnecessary packaging, encourage re-use, repair and recycling of materials including organic food and garden waste and to dispose of waste in a safe and responsible manner.
The Hall encourages the use of the crockery and cutlery provided rather than use of disposable plates etc
Recycling boxes are provided seasonally to cover for busy times of hall usage.  These can be used by users of the hall but must not be overfilled.
Travel

Public transport is almost non-existent within the village and therefore this cannot be encouraged – however users of the hall from other villages should be encouraged to hire local minibuses and carshare to events in the hall – additional notices encouraging this will be displayed on advertising materials for events.  
The hall to provide bicycle rack so that cycles can be left securely at the hall.
Emissions Of Pollutants

The pellet boiler used for heating the hall will be serviced regularly to ensure that atmospheric emissions are low.  
Electrical appliances tested regularly to ensure their optimum use.

Users of the kitchen will be reminded not to dispose of unsuitable substances (fats, oils etc) to the water environment through the sinks and drains.
Noise

Users reminded of their responsibility to the local community within the hire agreement.  
Plants & Fauna

There is no specific flora or fauna on the grounds of the village hall.  There is a small grassed area where a tree was planted as part of the millennium celebrations and a memorial garden-roadside.  

Two planters have been placed by an entrance to the hall and a rose garden will be created in the memorial garden in memory of those making a donation to the hall or have died whilst being a trustee of the hall. 
Summary of Energy Saving Initiatives

· Offer electronic communication as an alternative to paper for those who are suitably equipped

· Print double-sided

· Recycle materials at the end of an event

· Compost vegetable waste

· Use dishwasher in preference to washing-up wherever possible
· Use local businesses and local produce wherever possible

· Minimise the use of water and make sure taps are turned off after use

· Avoid using disposable crockery and cutlery

· Switch-off plugs and non-essential plugs after use
Review and Implementation
The Memorial Hall Committee is committed to a programme of raising awareness to facilitate a change in behaviour in order to reduce the environmental impact of the Hall. This includes information to be issued within the hire agreement, displays on noticeboards and other areas of the Hall and reminders with newsletters.  

Review of the policy will be undertaken by the Llangynog Memorial Hall Trustees annually.
A copy of the policy will be contained in a file at the Hall and made available on the Llangynog Memorial Hall website once it is established.
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